
Notes for contributors

Articles are welcome from all those who work with groups in any discipline: 
whether practitioners, trainers, researchers, users, or consultants. Accounts 
of innovations, research fi ndings on existing practice, policy issues affecting 
groupwork, and discussions of conceptual developments are all relevant. 
Groupwork with clients, users, professional teams, or community groups fall 
within our range.

Length: Full length articles; normally of around 4500 words, should show the 
context of practice and relate this to existing knowledge. We also accept brief 
contributions which need focus only on the issue at hand.

Presentation: Contributions should be double spaced with wide margins and 
all pages numbered in three hard copies. The name(s) of the author(s) should 
not appear in the text. Instead, a cover sheet should be sent with the title, the 
name of the author(s), and a correspondence address (when possible, email 
address is most welcome). A summary of approximately 200 words should 
also be provided.

We use a modifi ed Harvard system of referencing. References within the text 
should be cited by giving the author’s name and year of publication, eg. (Smith, 
1928).  Specifi c page numbers should be cited after a direct quotation. Those 
works cited in the text (and no others) should be listed at the end of the text in 
alphabetical order by author's name using the journal’s standard conventions:

Further details on manuscript submissions may be obtained from the 
publishers.

Assessment:  All articles are submitted to peer review by two assessors, and 
the editor takes fi nal responsibility for the decisions that follow.

Articles and enquiries should be sent to the Editors, c/o Pamela Trevithick, 
Senior Lecturer, School for Policy Studies, University of Bristol, 8 Priory Road 
Bristol  BS8 1TZ, UK. Pam.Trevithick@bristol.ac.uk
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13th European Groupwork Symposium

‘Out of the Shadows:
Putting Groupwork on the Map’ 

St John College, York, 3rd-4th September 2007

‘The Symposium met all my expectations - the best conference I have 
been to in a long time.’ (on the 2006 Symposium)

‘I was challenged and changed and positive - unlike any other 
conference in terms of my growth.’ (on the 2005 Symposium)

Call for Papers

Groupwork has much to offer as a mainstream activity in the human 
services. It is a powerful and empowering form of practice. What can 
we learn from examples of groupwork emerging out of the shadows? 
How can we best promote groupwork as fi rst amongst equals? Join 
this symposium, share your experiences, emerge re-energised.

If you are interested in leading a workshop or presenting a paper 
(either of about 11/

2
 hours), you should submit a summary of no 

more than 250 words indicating the style of presentation you 
intend to adopt and the maximum number of participants. A brief 
professional resumé should also be enclosed.

Proposals should be sent as email attachments to Mark Doel, 
Research Professor of Social Work, Sheffi eld Hallam University, 
(m.doel@shu.ac.uk) to arrive by 27th April 2007


